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RESOLVED that members desirous of paving gravel roadways subject to ongoing POA maintenance must obtain approval from the Board of Directors, and that such approval shall not be granted unless:
1. The request for pavement is made in writing to the Board of Directors; and
2. The section being paved is contiguous with an existing segment of paved road maintained by the association; and
3. The proposed section to be paved is deemed to be a “high-maintenance” segment of road by the Roads Committee and the paving of the road is thereby deemed not likely to increase the annual anticipated maintenance cost of the proposed section, including an allocation of costs attributable to resurfacing on a periodic basis deemed appropriate by the Board of Directors; and
4. The paving is conducted as part of a road maintenance project approved by the Board of Directors and managed by the chairperson of the Roads Committee or other such delegate as approved by the Board; and
5. The cost for pavement of the proposed section is fixed with the vendor and not subject to change; and
6. The entire cost of the paved section is borne by the requesting member(s) with the total amount deposited with the POA prior to commencement of paving.
